
10-07-2020 Town Council Meeting  
Responses to Council Questions 

 
 
ITEM #12: Open a Public Hearing to Consider a Request to Close a Portion of an 
Unmaintained and Unimproved Public Right-of-Way on Monroe Street 
 

 
Council Question:  
Has Town staff had contact with the impacted property owner regarding this proposal? 

Staff Response:  

Adjacent property owners were contacted via certified mail as required by NCGS 106A-299. 

Town staff telephoned each adjacent property owner to provide information regarding the 

request to close a portion of the Monroe Street Right-of-Way, understand the impacts, explain 

the appeal process, and outline the next steps if ROW closure is approved. Staff placed signage 

along the ROW portion requested to be closed and placed advertisements in a local newspaper 

for four consecutive weeks before the public hearing required by NCGS 160A-299.  

 

Council Question:  
Does the geometry of the proposed access to Monroe off South Columbia line up with Purefoy 
Road to make a desirable intersection? 

Staff Response:  

Per the attached draft site plan, the alignment of the development entrance is planned to 

closely align with Purefoy Road. There are an existing crosswalk and traffic island that will 

partially block the intersection. In the future, when NCDOT upgrades this area of South 

Columbia Street, this connection may be modified to be a full and open intersection and provide 

better alignment between the development entrance and Purefoy Road.  

 

Council Question:  
What happens to the isolated parcel if we close the ROW on Monroe but the Columbia Annex 
project does not go through? How will the owners access their property? 

Staff Response:  

If the project does not go through, Town staff will work with the Town Attorney to develop a 

plan that will stop the ROW closure process and protect the isolated property owner (Mr. Joffe) 

from losing his connection to South Columbia. This may include re-opening the public hearing at 

some future point. Town staff have had a conversation with the developer and adjacent 

property owners should this scenario occur and that the closure process will stop.  
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Council Question:  
There are concerns about how traffic in this area will function if future developments are built 
(Columbia Street Annex, Obey Creek). Has the town itself developed a strategy for managing 
traffic amount and movements?  

Staff Response:  

Transportation Impact Analysis (TIA) reports were prepared for both Columbia Street Annex and 

Obey Creek Developments. Traffic Impact by the Columbia Street Annex development IS 

minimal, but a Statewide Transportation Improvement Project is planned for Columbia 

Street/NC 54 Ramp intersection. TIA for Obey Creek recommended several mitigation measures 

(roadway improvements, bicycle/pedestrian amenities, new intersections, etc.) and they will be 

implemented as part of the development construction.  

 

Council Question:  
Does the proposed new Monroe alignment work with town plans? 

Staff Response:  

Currently, the Town does not have any plans for this portion of the Monroe Street ROW.  

However, the developer’s planned entrance onto South Columbia Street (connecting to the 

Monroe Street ROW) closely aligns with Purefoy Road, which is a goal of Town street planning.  
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